 REYNOLDSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

THE MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING of the Council held in the Minor Hall on Tuesday 19th May 2015 at 7.30 pm.

PRESENT:
Cllrs. Adrian Hughes (in Chair after election), Peter Bowen-Simpkins, Enid Jones, Paul Lloyd-Davies, Susan Bevan, Judith Rock, Chris Spacie and the Clerk, Mr. Howard Evans.
1.
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN
Cllr. Peter Bowen-Simpkins proposed Cllr. Adrian Hughes for the post of Chairman; Cllr. Paul Lloyd-Davies seconded the proposal.  Councillors unanimously agreed the proposal.  The incoming Chairman signed the ‘Declaration of Acceptance of Office’ form.  
2.
ELECTION OF VICE-CHAIRMAN

Cllr. Paul Lloyd-Davies proposed Cllr. Peter Bowen-Simpkins for the post of Vice-Chairman; Cllr. Chris Spacie seconded the proposal.  Councillors unanimously agreed the proposal.

3.
ELECTION OF CLERK 
    

Cllr. Adrian Hughes proposed Mr. Howard Evans for the post of Clerk; Cllr. Enid Jones seconded the proposal.  Councillors unanimously agreed the proposal.  The Clerk indicated that he will be handing in his notice in November as he enters his twenty first year in the role as Clerk.
4.
ELECTION OF RESPONSIBLE FINANCIAL OFFICER (RFO)

Cllr. Chris Spacie proposed Mr. Howard Evans for the post of RFO; Cllr. Paul Lloyd-Davies seconded the proposal.  Councillors unanimously agreed the proposal.

5. APPOINTMENT OF AN INTERNAL AUDITOR
Cllr. Peter Bowen-Simpkins proposed Mr. Alan Bryant for the post of Internal Auditor; Cllr. Judith Rock seconded the proposal.  Councillors unanimously agreed the proposal.  
6.
ELECTION OF TWO COUNCILLORS TO CONSIDER PLANNING APPLICATIONS

Cllr. Enid Jones proposed Cllrs. Paul Lloyd-Davies and Susan Bevan for the posts of Councillors to consider Planning Applications; Cllr. Judith Rock seconded the proposal.  Councillors unanimously agreed the proposal.  

6. ELECTION OF ONE COUNCILLOR AS A DELEGATE TO ONE VOICE WALES
Cllr. Chris Spacie proposed Cllr. Paul Lloyd-Davies for the post of Councillor to act as a voting delegate to One Voice Wales; Cllr. Enid Jones seconded the proposal. Councillors unanimously agreed the proposal. 
7. ELECTION OF ONE COUNCILLOR AS A REPRESENTATIVE ON THE REYNOLDSTON VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

Cllr. Judith Rock proposed Cllr. Enid Jones for the post of Councillor to act as a representative on the Reynoldston Village Hall Management Committee; Cllr. Paul Lloyd-Davies seconded the proposal.  Councillors unanimously agreed the proposal.
9.
TO RECEIVE DISCLOSURES OF PERSONAL INTEREST FROM MEMBERS

There were no disclosures of personal interest from members.
10.
THE MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING were circulated, approved and signed by the Chairman.
11.
MATTERS ARISING ON THE MINUTES
The ‘No Overnight Parking’ sign is now in place on Cefn Bryn.
Cllr. Peter Bowen-Simpkins provided an update on the position relating to the village Post Office and is to write to the new Gower MP Byron Davies to request a meeting with the Community Council.  The Clerk was asked to write to Edwina Hart AM.
12.
FINANCIAL STATEMENT FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31ST MARCH 2015
The Clerk presented the Accounts to the Council.  Cllr. Peter Bowen-Simpkins proposed that they should be formally adopted subject to Audit; Cllr. Enid Jones seconded the proposal.  Councillors unanimously agreed the proposal.
13.
ANNUAL RETURN FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31ST MARCH 2015

The Clerk reported that the Community Council’s Accounts had been internally audited by Mr. Alan Bryant.  The Clerk presented the Annual Return to the Council at which point:

i) the Statement of Accounts was signed as a true record

ii) Cllr. Peter Bowen-Simpkins proposed that the accounting statements and the Annual Governance Statement be approved; Cllr. Susan Bevan seconded the proposal.  Councillors unanimously agreed the proposal.
14.
ANNUAL REVIEW OF CLERK’S REMUNERATION
After discussion it was proposed by Cllr. Peter Bowen-Simpkins  that the Clerk’s annual remuneration should be increased to £1,452 (Gross), an increase of £42; Cllr. Paul Lloyd-Davies seconded the proposal.  Councillors unanimously agreed the proposal.
15.
GRANTS
It was agreed that the following grants be made in line with the budget agreed by the Council prior to the setting of the Precept for the current financial year:

· a grant of £1000 should be made to Reynoldston Village Hall Association in September.  Proposed by Cllr. Adrian Hughes, seconded by Cllr. Judith Rock and agreed unanimously by Councillors (Cllr. Enid Jones declared an interest and did not vote).
· a grant of £150 be made towards the costs of printing the village magazine.  Proposed by Cllr. Chris Spacie, seconded by Cllr. Judith Rock and agreed unanimously by Councillors (Cllr. Enid Jones declared an interest and did not vote).
· a grant of £600 be made towards the upkeep of the Churchyard.  Proposed by Cllr. Adrian Hughes, seconded by Cllr. Chris Spacie and agreed unanimously by Councillors (Cllrs. Peter Bowen-Simpkins and Paul Lloyd-Davies declared interests and did not vote).  The level of the grant for the next financial year will be reviewed on receipt of a financial report relating to the costs associated with the upkeep of the churchyard.
· a grant of £120 be made towards the village’s ‘Christmas Celebration’ to be paid in November.  Proposed by Cllr. Chris Spacie, seconded by Cllr. Judith Rock and agreed unanimously by Councillors (Cllrs. Peter Bowen-Simpkins and Paul Lloyd-Davies declared interests and did not vote).
16.
REVIEW OF COUNCIL DOCUMENTATION/POLICIES

The matter was deferred to the July meeting.
17. 
VILLAGE GREENS
The Chairman reported that some further work is required on the path on the Higher Green.  It was agreed that the next working day would be arranged for the 4th July 2015 between 10am and 12pm.  Cllr. Adrian Hughes suggested that another review of the village is undertaken and a new schedule of works drawn up so that it can be presented at the next meeting of the Community Council.  It was agreed that Councillors would meet at the Fire Station on the 2nd July 2015 at 7pm to arrange this.

Cllr. Enid Jones to investigate protection for the power point on the Lower Green. 
18.
REPORT FROM ONE VOICE WALES MEETING

Cllr. Paul Lloyd-Davies reported on a One Voice Wales (OVW) meeting he had attended on the 23rd April 2015:

· the Charter between the City and County of Swansea and Town/Community Councils within Swansea had been discussed
· progress had been made on recruiting members for OVW
· OVW website is to be updated
· White Paper – Community Governance had been discussed.  Cllr. Adrian Hughes had attended a meeting about this and it was reported there that the White Paper was to be used for consultation.  Legislation would be put in place in 2022 to give local authorities greater power.
19.
VILLAGE MAGAZINE
It was agreed that the following be included in the next edition of the Village Magazine:
· Officers’ details
· Information on ‘No Overnight Parking’ signs

· Arrangements for the viewing of the Community Councils’ accounts 

· Working Day

· Highways Meeting.
20.
HIGHWAYS
The Chairman reported that he and Cllr. Peter Bowen-Simpkins had met with Mr. Jeff Green an officer of the City and County of Swansea to discuss traffic calming measures in Reynoldston. A design for the traffic calming in Reynoldston had been drawn up by Mr. Green and was discussed with suggestions for amendments being noted and taken away to allow costings to be calculated.

The Clerk was asked to report on a pothole outside the Village Hall. 
21.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS
REYNOLDSTON VILLAGE HALL – no objections. 

(Cllr. Enid Jones declared an interest and did not take part in discussions about the application).
WESTERN HOUSE – no objections.
22.
CORRESPONDENCE
· Western Power Distribution (WPD) – Proposed substation.

(Cllr. Peter Bowen-Simpkins to arrange a meeting.  The Clerk was asked to provide Cllr. Peter Bowen-Simpkins with related documentation.)

· One Voice Wales – ‘The Voice’ (Cllrs. Paul Lloyd-Davies and Susan Bevan)

· SLCC – ‘The Clerk’

· CPRW – ‘Rural Wales’ (Cllr. Enid Jones)

· Ombudsman – ‘Revised Guidance on the Code of Conduct’

· Diocese of Swansea and Brecon – invitation to a service on the 24th May 2015.




(Cllr. Paul Lloyd-Davies will be attending).

23.
BILLS FOR PAYMENT

North Road Service Station – fuel for Tractor Mower

£101.71

D. Pickard – rental for noticeboard at Post Office


£  10.00


RVHA - sponsorship for Village Magazine



£150.00

St. George’s Church – upkeep of churchyard



£600.00

RVHA - hall rental for tonight’s meeting



£  12.00


Clerk’s remuneration (Net)





£282.00


Clerk’s disbursements (13/01/15 – 19/05/15)



£143.84


Post Office Ltd. – Income Tax




£188.00

Aon UK Limited – Insurance Policy Renewal


£518.53
RK Harrison Group Ltd. – insurance renewal for tractor mower
£270.32
Powercut – Tractor Mower service/parts



£685.83






All agreed.

For Information – Direct Debit payment of £1,266.02 made to Public Works Loan Board on the 15th April 2015 (last payment).

24.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Tuesday 14th July 2015.
25.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Cllrs. Enid Jones and Peter Bowen-Simpkins agreed to attend a meeting with Gill 
Pittman and Dan Morris.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.35 p.m.  

